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Mandatory Reporting Policy

 Philosophical Basis

Whenever a student-staff relationship exists, the staff member has a special duty of care. This includes Principals, teachers and other staff members responsible for the care of students. Staff must take measures that are reasonable in the circumstances to protect a student under their care from risks of injury that the staff member should reasonably have foreseen.

One of the most important requirements for schools in meeting their duty of care obligations is adequate supervision of students. This requires not only protection from known hazards, but also protection from those dangers that could arise or that the staff should reasonably have foreseen, and could have taken measures to prevent. Schools must have in place systems to adequately supervise students in order to meet their duty of care obligations.

In the context of a student to student sexual assault it is important to remember that staff have a duty of care towards all students involved, including the alleged victim, the alleged perpetrator and any other students in the school who may be affected.
Natimuk Primary School believes that the safety of children is of paramount importance and as such, has a zero tolerance of child abuse.
Broad Guidelines

The key provisions of the Children, Youth and Families Act 2005 for schools are those that set out the requirements for the mandatory reporting of child abuse and neglect. 

http://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/edulibrary/public/stuman/wellbeing/Responding_to_Allegations_of_Student_Sexual_Assault_-_Procedures_for_Victorian_Government_Schools2.pdf
 Natimuk Primary School, like all DET schools is committed to providing a safe, stimulating and secure environment for all students in Victorian government schools. It is Departmental policy that while Principals have primary responsibility for managing allegations of student sexual assault on site, on school grounds or while a student is otherwise in school care, Principals must establish a partnership with the Manager, Student Critical Incident Advisory Unit (or nominee) and their Regional Director (or nominee) to manage the response. In the case of an emergency involving student sexual assault, staff must call for medical assistance and the Victoria Police SOCA Unit. It is not the role of our Principal or school staff to investigate allegations of sexual assault – this is the role of the Victoria Police SOCA Unit. Any incident involving an allegation of student sexual assault must also be reported to the Department of Education’s Emergency and Security Management Unit.

These procedures apply to instances where a student is alleged to be involved in a sexual assault either as victim or perpetrator and the allegation is:

a) Disclosed at school; or

b) Occurs at school on school premises/grounds; or

c) Occurs on the way to or from school; or 

d) Occurs while a student is otherwise in school care.
Responding to Allegations of Student Sexual Assault

Compulsory Actions for the Principal

This list of actions must be read in conjunction with Responding to Allegations of Student Sexual Assault – Procedures for Victorian Government Schools and must be followed step by step in dealing with allegations of student sexual assault. This is Departmental policy and a mandatory requirement of all Principals.
	1. Provide a safe environment for the alleged victim. 

	2. Separate the alleged victim and others involved, and provide staff support for each individual. 

	3. Address duty of care issues for all students involved.

	4. Inform the student of your obligation to report the incident to the Department of Education, Victoria Police and, if appropriate, DHS Child Protection.

	5. In the case of an emergency, call for medical assistance/police. Phone 000

	6. Report the incident to the Emergency and Security Management Unit (ESM) Phone 9589 6266                                     ESM will then contact the Student Critical Incident Advisory Unit and the Regional Office

	7. Report the incident to the Victoria Police Sexual Offences and Child Abuse (SOCA) Unit. Phone 000

	8. If appropriate, report the incident to DHS Child Protection. (Refer to section 3.2.5 of Responding to Allegations of Student Sexual Assault for further information.) Phone 131 278

	9. Contact the parents/carers of the alleged victim unless circumstances indicate this should not occur. (Refer to section 3.2.6 of Responding to Allegations of Student Sexual Assault for further information.)

	10. Document the disclosure and ensure that staff have documented their actions.

	11. Other than ensuring the safety of all involved, there should be no detailed communication with alleged perpetrators, their parents/carers and any other students involved until after approval from the Victoria Police SOCA Unit.

	Note: Allegations of sexual assault must be managed in partnership with the Student Critical Incident Advisory Unit and the Regional Office, who will provide ongoing advice and support to schools.

	Police are the investigating body.
It is the responsibility of the Principal to develop a partnership with the Manager, Student Critical Incident Advisory Unit and the Regional Director.


Implementation:
The school will:
· ensure staff are trained in recognising potential child abuse or neglect and responding appropriately by having PD at the beginning of each year
· ensure that critical incidents are immediately reported to the Emergency and Security Management Unit  and follow the procedures as listed above

Resources:

The key provisions of the Children, Youth and Families Act 2005 for schools are those that set out the requirements for the mandatory reporting of child abuse and neglect. 

http://www.eduweb.vic.gov.au/edulibrary/public/stuman/wellbeing/Responding_to_Allegations_of_Student_Sexual_Assault_-_Procedures_for_Victorian_Government_Schools2.pdf
Evaluation

The policy will be reviewed as per the cycle
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Natimuk Primary School is committed to being a Child Safe school


